
Neuadd Glannau Ffraw/Aberffaw Village Hall Management Committee 

Minutes of Meeting 12th August 2020 7pm (via Zoom) 

 

Present: Mr M. Mahon (Chair), Mr T. Graham (Vice Chair), Mrs G. Mahon (Treasurer), Mrs E. 

Todd (Secretary), Mrs S. Goodgroves, Mrs A M. Owen, Mrs H. Williams 

Absent: Mrs Glenys Stallwood. 

Minutes of previous meeting Approved 

1. Matters Arising: comments from Community Council to our queries 

a. Yellow lines – nothing happened, no minutes 

b. Signage to hall – nothing happened, no minutes 

c. Street lamp – fixed 

d. Public toilet funding – no reply, no minutes 

e. RHI funding – no reply, no minutes 

Chairman has provided an update of hall contents as Community Council 

underestimated value. Insured at £6,000 correct value £32,000. Suzanne has forwarded 

Gillian’s email to Community Council, and separately emailed her that she has arranged 

for an insurance valuer to do a site visit for valuation of building. 

2. Keep Wales Tidy Grant 

Wild garden has arrived and was installed by Gareth Jones from Keep Wales Tidy, Jan 

and Pete and Mike. Pete and Jan are in the process of organising a watering rota. 

Pete and Jan to take the lead in organising volunteers for planting of bulbs and 

wildflower seeds at a future date. 

 

3. Post Lockdown Opening of Village Hall 

Probable opening of Village Hall 3rd September. Hall can be opened for fitness but 

not social gatherings. Permission is not needed from local council but it is advised. A 

standard risk assessment plus a Covid assessment needs to be done. 

 

4. Post Lockdown Restart of Regular Events 

Line dancing – deferred until 2021 

Yoga – yes, second week of September 

Fitness – yes, undecided on dates 

Dogs – yes go ahead when allowed 

Quiz – possible when allowed, Bronny checking on interest 

Knit and Natter – doubtful 

Guitar evening – no currently 

Film – possible when allowed 

Whist – no 

Welsh – potentially January 2021, online for now 



Table Tennis – yes, asap 

Bingo – up to the organisers 

Macmillan Coffee morning – maybe 

5. Public Toilets 

Currently closed due to the covid-19 pandemic. Unanimously agreed we should hand 

back running of public toilet to Community Council as Village Hall committee has 

neither the staff nor the funds to continue operation and has had no replies to 

repeated queries. A second vote was taken as to whether we do this now or when 

hall is open and it was agreed by majority 5/2 we do it now. 

 

6. Any Other Business 

No other business, but a preferred meeting time to be discussed for the next 

meeting 9/9/2020 currently 7pm. 

                       


